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Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Wild Oak Subdivision
	Lead Agency: City of Tulare
	Contact Name: Steven Sopp
	Email: ssopp@tulare.ca.gov
	Phone Number: 559-684-4216
	Project Location: Tulare                                                                                                 Tulare
	Project Description: The proposed Wild Oak Subdivision pertains to an approximately 10.44-acre property located in the City of Tulare on the south side of West Pleasant Avenue between La Dawna and Alpha Streets. This Project proposes to subdivide and develop the property into residential 83 lots with 2-story homes. The subject property would require a General Plan Amendment and a Rezone to change the subject property to Medium Density Residential and to R-1-4, respectively. A Conditional Use Permit to establish a Small Lot Residential subdivision would be required as part of the Project. Additionally, the Project proposes private streets, a 0.43-acre park and 17 public parking spaces, and the removal of an existing house and walnut trees onsite. Runoff from the Project would drain to Bender Park, located approximately 600 feet east of the Project site. The site is currently vacant with one single family residence to be demolished. Construction is anticipated to occur over approximately 13 months and no tree or vegetation removal is included in the project. The Area of Potential Effect is approximately 11 acres.
	Project's Effects: Potentially significant impact to Air Quality resources mitigated with implementation Mitigation Measure AIR-1 requiring EPA tier 4 final engines or better to be use. Potentially significant impact to biological resources mitigated with implementation Mitigation Measures BIO-1 through BIO-4 requiring cuonscrution activities to occur out side of nesting bird season or pre-construction surveys for nesting birds to occur prior to ground distubance if not outside of nesting bird season.  If any nests are found as part of the preconstruction survey buffers will be required to be established.  If active nests cannot be avoided, CDFW will be required to be consulted.  Potentially significant impact to cultural resources mitigated with implementation Mitigation Measures CUL-1 and CUL-2 requiring ground disturbance activities to cease if cultural resources or human remains are encountered and consultation with an archaeologist or contacting the County Coroner and NAHC if determined to be prehistoric. requiring stopping work and contacting a qualified archaeologist, County Coroner, or Native American Heritage Commission, as required.
	Areas of Controversy: No known controversy.
	List of Agencies: Air Resources Board, San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District

California Department of Fish & Wildlife Region #4, United States Fish & Wildlife Service

Regional Water Quality Control Board Region #5


